
December 2021InformationNews and



DDA meets the third Wednesday
at  7pm at the Village Hall. 

Planning commission meets
the ϐirst  Tueday at  7pm at the 

Village Hall. 

Council meets the second
Tuesday at 7pm at the 

Village Hall. Subject to change
with COVID-19 restrictions

Lawton’s water and sewer system is a multi-million-dollar investment that directly af-
fects the health, safety, and overall quality of life in our community. It is the Village 
Council’s responsibility to safeguard the water and sewer system for our customers now 
and into the future.

Over the past year, the Village has completed a water and sewer rate study. The purpose 
of the study was to determine what rates are necessary to support a budget that will pro-
vide adequate operation of our system now and in the future. The result of the analysis 
is that a rate increase for both water and sewer are necessary.

There are several reasons that impact why the Village must increase the water and sewer 
rates.  
• Over the last two years, the water and sewer expenses have exceeded revenues by 
$450,000.  While expenses have increased, water rates have not been adjusted since 
2012 and sewer rates have not been adjusted since 2019. 

•• While rigorous routine sampling shows our water meets all standards related to lead 
and copper, a new State of Michigan mandate (the Lead and Copper Rule), requires all 
water services be free of lead components.  This unfunded mandate requires Lawton to 
eliminate all lead lines over the next 20 years. The current estimated cost to replace all 
of the water services with lead components is budgeted at over $3.5 million over next 
20 years.

•• In addition to the Lead and Copper requirements, over the next ten years, another $4.5 
million dollars will need to be invested in our aging water and sewer infrastructure to 
maintain a safe and efficient operation of the system.

• Also contributing to the rate increase is a decrease in water sales.  Over the last four 
years, the amount of water sold decreased by more than 30% (55 million gallons). The 
decrease comes from both a declined industrial and manufacturing use as well as cus-
tomers switching to efficient appliances and implementing water saving practices. 

The Village is committed to providing fresh, clean, safe, and reliable water to our cus-
tomers while being protective of our environment with state-of-the-art sewage treat-
ment. At the December 14th Council meeting, the Village Council will be addressing the 
rate increase.  The new rates will take effect with the March 2022 billing cycle. It is an-
ticipated that the increase for both water and sewer combined will be approximately 
$20.00 per month for the average residential customer.  We understand that rate increas-
es are difficult for everyone. Your January and February bills will reflect the current 
rate, as well as the future rate, in order to help you to budget accordingly.  Please contact 
Village Hall 269.624.6407 with any questions.


	December Newsletter - Front
	December Newsletter - back

